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STATE OF WASHINGTON
UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION
1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 ● Olympia, Washington 98504-7250
(360) 664-1160 ● www.utc.wa.gov
July 7, 2015


NOTICE WITHDRAWING PENALTY


RE:	Moving Pods, LLC, Commission Staff’s Request to Withdraw Penalty Assessment, Docket TV-150923


TO ALL PARTIES:

On May 29, 2015, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) issued and served a Penalty Assessment against Moving Pods, LLC (Moving Pods or Company) in the amount of $1,000, alleging violations of WAC 480-15-480, which requires household goods carriers to file annual reports by May 1 each year.

On June 15, 2015, Moving Pods responded to the Commission’s penalty assessment and requested mitigation. The Company explained that received its provisional household goods carrier permit in early 2015, and did not operate in 2014. 

On June 26, 2015, Commission Staff filed a response recommending the Commission withdraw the $1,000 penalty because the Company did not perform any regulated moves in 2014. The Company’s provisional household goods permit was issued on January 7, 2015, in Docket TV-144134.

Because the Company did not operate in 2014 and was therefore not obligated to file an annual report, the Commission withdraws the penalty assessed against Moving Pods.

THE COMMISSION GIVES NOTICE that the penalty of $1,000 assessed against Moving Pods, LLC is withdrawn and Docket TV-150923 is closed.



GREGORY J. KOPTA
Director, Administrative Law Division


Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability.
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